
                                                        

 

Diocese of Chelmsford 

T: 0207 476 3559 
F:0207 473 0880 
W: www 

st-lukes.newham.sch.uk 

St Luke's C. of E. Aided  
Primary School 
Ruscoe Road, London 
E16 1JB 
 

 

 

 

 

 

September 2022 

RE: Changes to uniform 

Dear Parent/carers, 

The governors have discussed the desire to support parents through this inflationary period, in particular 
regarding money spent on uniform whilst also trying to keep certain standards.  

It is school policy that all children wear school uniform which can be purchased online 
https://www.myclothing.com or Ian Howard School Outfitters, East Ham or any supermarket that provides 
school uniform clothing.  Your child should wear navy blue skirt/trousers, plain white top, navy blue 
sweatshirt, jumper or cardigan and plain black shoes.  For P.E - plain navy blue jogging bottoms or shorts and a 
logo T-shirt or plain white T-shirt with black plimsolls. 

It has been further decided that children can wear the existing uniform or they could substitute the trousers 
for non-branded dark blue or black tracksuit bottoms, plain black trainers (unbranded) instead of shoes and 
plain white polo shirts (unbranded) in place of ones with the badge on if they were struggling to afford those 
items on the original list. I would also direct them to a future aim of the Gov’s to open a half-termly clothing exchange 
for parents to help ease the burden.  

Yours Sincerely 

 

Matt Hipperson HT 

 


